
  

 

Sacred Heart Roman Catholic Church 
Pinehurst, North Carolina 

 November 27, 2016 
First Sunday of Advent 

 
The Pastor, Parochial Vicar, and Staff welcome you to Sacred Heart Catholic Church! We 

hope you will participate in the many activities here whether you are a regular 
Parishioner, a seasonal resident or a visitor. 
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SACRED HEART CHURCH STAFF 
Liturgy  
   Mary Round 910-295-1196 ext.122 
   Tracy Enkema  910-295-6550 ext. 125 
Religious Education  
  Michael Griffith 910-295-6550 ext. 130    
Youth Minister  
   Derek Erwin 910-295-6550           
Early Childhood Education Center   
   Stephanie Hinds 910-295-3514 ext. 134 
Music Director   
   Suzanne Wolonick  910-295-6550 
   Choir Director : Roger Castanien 910-295-6550 
Administration & Communication 
    Jeanne Ryan  910-295-6550  Ext. 136 
Accounting   
   James McCusker   910-295-6550 ext. 133 
Facilities   
   Anna Sinisi  910-295-6550 ext. 126 
Nursery Coordinator 
   Jillian Martin  708-359-2741 

Sacred Heart  Roman Catholic Church 
Pinehurst, North Carolina 
Telephone: 910.295.6550  

Fax: 910.255.0299 
300 Dundee Road 

Pinehurst, NC 28374 
Website www.sacredheartpinehurst.org 

Reverend Edward J. Burch, Pastor ext. 123 
Reverend Javier Castrejón,  

Parochial Vicar ext. 121 
Deacon Philip Johnson 
Bulletin Announcements: 

Jeanne.ryan@SacredHeartPinehurst.org  
Parish Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, 
Friday  9:00AM - 2:00 PM  Tuesday, 10:30 AM –2:00 
PM or call to make an appointment 910-295-6550 
 
Daily Mass: 8:00 AM followed by Rosary/Chapel 
Weekend Mass Times:  Saturday  4:30 PM,   
  Sunday 8:00AM & 10:45AM 
Benediction: After  8:00AM Mass on every  
  First Friday 
Reconciliation: Saturday: 3:00-4:15 PM or by appt. 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word every Sunday except 
Children’s Mass  
Children’s Mass: Last Sunday of each month 
        10:45 AM (except June, July, August) 
Baptism, Marriage and Anointing of the Sick:  Please  
 call 910.295.6550 X122 for arrangements. 

   
 PASTOR’S CORNER 
 
  
 November 27, 2016 

REMINDER SAN JUAN DIEGO 
 

The first weekend of the month, December 3rd & 4th, 
is Good Samaritan weekend. If possible, would you 
kindly drop off children's clothing in good condition 
and new socks (of all sizes) in the Gathering Area on 
Tuesday, December 6th. Mary Vicenik and friends, 
members of Pinewild's Women's Golf Association, for 
the second year, will generously deliver food to San 
Juan Diego.  
A most sincere Thank You to Pinewild Women's Golf 
Association from San Juan Diego our Mission 
Church.  
 
God Bless, 
Jan Torgersen 
Food Pantry  

 
 

•  The Jesus who is born in time and history is al-
so the Christ who will come in glory to judge all. 

  
• The season of Advent begins today with a call to 
 perseverance and vigilance, as we prepare, not just to 
celebrate the historical event of the birth of Jesus of 
Nazareth, but also to celebrate our central belief that 
Christ will come again in glory to judge all  
humanity. Our readings are chosen to help us reflect on 
this great truth and to be prepared for the coming of 
Christ. 

 
• Our readings speak to us about eternal life and the  
fulfillment of the Kingdom. Isaiah, the Old  
Testament prophet of consolation, describes a  
pilgrimage to the mountain of the Lord where the  
faithful will be instructed in his ways. Paul calls us to 
wake up and to throw off the works of darkness and put 
on the armor of light. Our Gospel echoes this,  
describing the need to be prepared for the unexpected 
coming of Christ in glory. 
 
                                                   Fr. Burch 
 

 

The flowers on the Altar are in Loving 
Memory of Geneiveve Alcini as given 
by Virginia and Neil Coté.  
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 P A R I S H    I N F O R M A T I O N 

MINISTRIES 
 

Adult Faith Formation  Erica Davis 
    636-262-3708 
Altar Servers   Mary Round 
    910-295-1196 
Bereavement   Donald Galligan 
    910-246-6066 
Charismatic Prayer Group  Beth Renwick 
    Renwickle@aol.com 
    Donna Murray 
    910-235-0547 
Coalition Food Delivery  Tom Cestone 
    910-235-0371 
Eucharistic Ministers  Mary Round 
    910-295-1196 
Faith Discussion Group  Betty Rossi 
    910-295-0489 
Finance Council   Tom Fagan 
    910-687-0212 
Greeters    Mary Round 
    910-295-1196 
Knights of Columbus  Walter Dworak 
    910-975-9179 
Knitting Ministry   Marilyn Wirick 
    910-215-9639 
Little Rock Scripture Study  Ed Biebrich 
    910-585-4564 
Matthew 25   Carolyn Gale 
    910-215-0250 
Meditation   Helen Schillaci 
    910-255-0545 
Military Family Outreach  Suzy Carlton 
    910-235-0271 
    910-528-9772 
Money Counters   Church office 
    910-295-6550  
Mother’s Bible Study  Sarah Mergen 
    307-337-6660 
Music Coordinator   Suzanne Wolonick 
    910-295-6550 
Nursery     Jillian Martin 
    708-359-2741 
Parish Advisory Council  Bill May 
    910-215-0710 
Perpetual Adoration   Barbara Kemple 
    910-585-2132 
Respect Life   Jo Mordini 
    910-420-2321 
    Mary Byrne 
    910-295-3029 
Rosary Makers   Linda Huey 
    910-295-2481 
San Juan Diego Ministry  Tom Fagan (Education,
    Scholarship, Clothing) 
    910-687-0212 
    Jan Torgersen (Food) 
    910-215-0400  
Sanctuary Society   Barbara Duggan 
    910-295-5219 
Social Justice   Ed Taylor  
    910-295-3321 
    Ed Biebrich 
    910-585-4564  
 Uganda Wells/Education  Lin Hutaff 
    910-295-3580 
    Mary Beth Thomas 
    910-235-0777 
 Ushers    Frank Valitutto 
    910-295-9097 
Welcoming Committee  Cecy Doherty 
    910-215-5967 
Women of Sacred Heart  Maria McBrayer 
    910-295-9969 

MASS INTENTIONS  
Week of  November 26 – December 4, 2016 

  
Sat.      4:30 PM       Judy Roche Harrison, 7th Anniversary by 

 Larry and Mary Lou Roche and Family 

 

Sun. 8:00 AM   Parishioners of Sacred Heart by the Pastor 

 10:45 AM     Sue Leeman by Wendel Leeman  

 

Mon. 8:00 AM    Dottie Boggins by Tom and Sue Brown 

 

Tues. 8:00AM     Josephine McDonnell by The Carrolls 

 

Wed. 8:00 AM   Daniel Knauer by Jeanne and Carl Knauer 

 

Thurs.  8:00 AM  Harry and Martha Wharton by The Wharton 

 Family 

Fri.  8:00 AM  George Fredericks, Sr. by The Fredericks 

 Family 

   

Sat. 8:00 AM  Jinny Burress by Missy and Charlie  

    Johnson 

 4:30 PM  Joan Timpe by Tom and Marlene Leonhard  

 

Sun. 8:00 AM  Parishioners of Sacred Heart by the Pastor 

 10:45 AM  Andrew Thomas by Mimi and Bill 

 O’Dell   

   
 

ADVENT REFLECTION ON LIFE 

We know it’s a church event, not a secular event,  when we 
hear references to the “Sacredness of Human Life.”  But 
what exactly does that mean?  And what is the biblical basis 
for the term?  Join us Wednesdays at 6:30 pm in the JP II 
School Activity Center as we are invited to join our personal 
experience with that of the One Who is both human and  
divine. 
Nov 30: In the Beginning 
Dec 14: The Middle Years 
Dec 21:  Beyond and Forever 
Led by Msgr. Stephen C. Worsley, M.D., a graduate of 
Duke Medical School and the Acacademia Alfonsiana in 
Rome, who serves as Chaplain at St. Joseph of the Pines.   
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WEEKLY EVENTS AT SACRED HEART  
 

Week of  November 28– December 4, 2016 
 

Mon        1:30 PM          Knitters - Room 8  
 
Tues  9:00 AM   Sacred Heart Weekly Staff Meeting  

  9:00 AM         Little Rock Scripture Study - Room 8 

  

 

Wed.        8:45 AM   Meditation - Room 12 

        2:00 PM   Servants of the Holy Spirit - Room 8 

  6:30 PM    Choir Practice– Choir Room  

  7:00PM   RCIA –Classroom TBA 

  

Thurs.        6:30 AM        Thursday Morning Prayer Group 

  9:30 AM   Rosary Makers 

  7:00 PM          Faith Discussion Group   

               

Sat  7:45 AM   KOC Christmas Card Sale 

  7:45 AM         Coats for Kids 

  5:30 PM   Mom’s Christmas Shopping Dinner  

 

Sun  7:45 AM         KOC Christmas Card Sale 

               7:45 AM   Coats for Kids 

  9:00 AM   Nursery Time -Room 7 

  9:15 AM         Adult Faith Formation - Room 8 

                     1:30 PM   KOC/Youth Group Christmas Party 

  

   

 

 

There will be NO Matthew 25 Meeting in December  

THE JANUARY MEETING WILL BE On WEDNES-
DAY, JANUARY 4TH at 9:00 am.  This is the second an-
niversary of the beginning of Matthew 25.  All members are 
invited to come to the 8:00am Mass to thank God for the 
grace He gives us to be able to serve His people and to ask 
God for His Blessings on our work. 

   Perpetual Adoration 

 

 

 

"Neither theological knowledge nor social  
action alone is enough to keep us in love with 
Christ unless both are proceeded by a personal 
encounter with Him. Theological insights are 
gained not only from between two covers of a 
book, but from two bent knees before an altar. 
The Holy Hour becomes like an oxygen tank to 
revive the breath of the Holy Spirit in the midst 
of the foul and fetid atmosphere of the world,"  
                                                                                                                      
- Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen 

Great hours available now:  Thurs-
day ..3-4 pm ; Friday 8-9 pm 

Contact Barbara to sign up  bethanymom-

92@gmail.com   or  585-2132 

 

The Rosary Makers would like to thank everyone who joined us before Mass to pray the 

Rosary through the month of October.  We pray that Our Lady of Fatima has inspired us 

all to heed her request to “Pray the Rosary every day.”  "If I had an army to say the Ro-

sary," Pope Pius IX once said, "I could conquer the world." And he said this because the 

Rosary, next to the Mass, is the most powerful weapon in the Church’s arsenal.  We are 

very grateful to be able to provide so many Rosaries to you, the missions and our troops.   

Thank you for all the support you give us. 
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  SACRED HEART BULLETIN BOARD 

UGANDA’S QUEST FOR KNOWLEDGE 
 

As Christians, the test of our progress is not whether we add more to the abundance of 
those who have much, it is whether we provide enough for those who have little.  
 
Everyone recognizes how difficult economic times are for most of us, yet when we stop and 
reflect on how difficulties manifest themselves for people in other countries, we truly must 
thank God for blessing America. 
 
Our knowledge came early in our life and was as commonplace for Americans as learning to 
walk. Because Ugandans struggle for this, the very best gift we can give them is the ability and 
knowledge to help themselves.  
 
Each year we have helped educate Ugandan students so they might grow in education and their 
ability to prospectively deal with improving their lives and their country. Each year we have 
attempted to do more for those “who have little”. Our efforts have grown from 30 students in 
2008 to 59 students in 2016. 
 
For those of us who have sponsored students, God has blessed us with an intense sense of  
fulfillment and well-being. We sincerely ask you who have sponsored a child to continue  
sponsoring that child. What better Christmas gift can we give God than to help His forgotten 
children? If, for any reason you cannot continue supporting your student, please let us know so 
that together we might find a substitute sponsor for 2017. Here are the rates for sponsorship 
for 2017. They remain the same as 2016. 

Primary Student, Non Boarding          $180 
Primary Student, Boarding                  $450 
Secondary Student, Non Boarding      $240 
Secondary Student, Boarding              $450 
College Student                                    $450 
Seminarian                                           $500 

 
Please mail your contributions made out to Sacred Heart Church to: Mary Beth Thomas, 6 Fur 
Court East, Pinehurst, NC 28374. For questions call Lynn Hutaff at 910-528-6427. Thank you 
and God bless you all!!!! 
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  SACRED HEART BULLETIN BOARD 

         
  

  
       Women of Sacred Heart Christmas Luncheon December 8 

 
 
All women of the parish are invited to the Annual Christmas Luncheon sponsored by the Women of Sacred 
Heart to be held Thursday, December  8, 2016 at the Pinehurst Members Club.  Social time  is at 11:30  
followed by the luncheon at 12:15.  Invite your friends to come along with you to enjoy a festive luncheon 
and relaxing entertainment featuring the Pinecrest Orchestra. 
Luncheon Menu: Chicken, Mozzarella and Mushroom Crepes served with Carolina Rice; Asparagus 
and Julienne Carrots served with a Tomato Balsamic Cream; Rolls and Butter; and, Red Velvet Cake for  
dessert with coffee or tea.  Persons with dietary restrictions please call Carol Peters, 235-8100, at the  
Pinehurst Members Club for a menu adjustment. 
Cost: $23.00 Inclusive 
Paid Reservations are required.  To make a reservation, mail a check for the amount of $23.00 made  
payable to Women of Sacred Heart to Peg Campbell, 98  South Lakeshore Drive, Whispering Pines, N.C. 
28327. 
Deadline for Reservations is Wednesday, November 30. 
Valet parking will be available.  Questions: call Peg at 949-2848. 
 

 
KNIGHTS IN ACTION 

 
 

Notice to ALL PARISHIONERS: The Knights of Columbus Council is holding a meeting on 
Tuesday December 6th at 5:00 P.M in Founders Hall to discuss having a Polish dinner in Janu-
ary. YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE A KNIGHT OF COLUMBUS TO ATTEND. If there is 
enough interest, two options are available: (1) A social/covered dish dinner where each family 
would bring food or drinks to feed six, or (2) A Knights prepared dinner with a charge comparable to 
those for the Columbus Day and St. Patrick’s Day Dinners 
 
Religious Christmas Cards will be sold the last two weekends of November and first weekend of  
December in the Gathering Area. 

Reminder to sponsors of Adopt-a-Child Program. We have attempted to notify all sponsors of the name of 
their child—if you have not received the information please call Carl Knauer at 528-2146.  Gifts need to 
be turned in no later than November 30.  
 

November 26-27  Christmas Card Sale in Gathering Area 
December 1  Business Meeting in Founders Hall 7:30 P.M. 
December 3-4  Coats for Kids in Gathering Area 
December 6  Adopt-a-Child Christmas Party at Bowling Alley 
December 10-11  Coats for Kids in Gathering Area 
December 15   Knights Christmas Luncheon at Mid-Pines: 12 Noon 
 

Your continued participation is much needed and appreciated.  Thank you. 
For membership information call Joe Harenski:  215-9856 
 
If you have any questions about the Knights, please call Grand Knight Walter Dworak, at 975-9179. 
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  SACRED HEART BULLETIN BOARD 

REQUEST FOR HELP FROM ALL SACRED HEART MINISTRIES 
 
 The Pastoral Advisory Council needs the help of all Sacred Heart ministries. As you know, Sacred 
Heart has many valuable ministries that serve the spiritual and corporal needs of our Parish community and  
beyond. Many of these ministries are well-known, and others serve in less obvious ways. We need  the 
representatives of all ministries to contact us, and confirm who the contacts are for each ministry. 
 A list of ministries appears in the Sacred Heart Parish Bulletin each week. 
 
Having a complete, accurate, and up-to-date list of ministries helps our Parish in several important ways. 
 
• It helps us meet our Annual Plan Goal of improving communications with all Parish ministries, 
• It helps with the budget, and approval of expenditures by Parish ministries, 
• Having a complete list of ministries is required by our insurance carrier in order to protect our ministries 

and their participants. 
 

Ministry leaders, please contact PAC members: Joe Ptaszek at jptaszek@nc.rr.com (910-691-3937), or 
Carolyn Gale at (910-215-0250). 

Thank you for your cooperation.  Bill May 

Chairman, Pastoral Advisory Council 

We thank everyone who participated in this UNITED 40 Days For Life campaign and 676 
lives have been saved during these 40 days in 36 countries including cities in all 50 States.  
Huge crowds turned out at the UNITED bus tour through all 50 States as it made 127 stops 
including 3 cities in NC.  In many places the bus visited, Planned Parenthood locked their 
doors closing for the day before the team even arrived, including the huge abortion facility 
on Margaret Sanger Square in NYC.  
On Tuesdays and Saturdays 9am-11am the vigil will continue in Fayetteville.  Pray that the 

witness of 40 Days For Life bears abundant fruit, and that we begin again each day to 

storm the gates of hell until God welcomes us into the gates of heaven. 

   

   

 SIGN UP FOR BEST ADVENT EVER: Rediscover Christmas! 

 

Dynamic Catholic is again offering a daily email to give your Advent a spiritual boost.  This year, 

the program will help you slow down and focus on what matters most during the busy holiday  

season. Sign up online at http://dynamiccatholic.com/best-advent-ever/ 

Look for your first email on Sunday, November 27. You will receive an email every day during 

Advent with a 1-2 minute video based on the theme of the week. 

 
The Dynamic Catholic Team is passionate about re-energizing the Catholic Church 
in America and inspiring people to rediscover the genius of Catholicism.  
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Donnell G. Adams, Jr., Attorney
Residential Real Estate Closings

105 Market Square, Pinehurst, NC
(910) 295-1700 • Fax (910) 295-1612

buck@adamsnclaw.com

ELITE ROOFING LLC
“Customer Satisfaction One Job At a Time”

Free Estimates • Fully Licensed & Insured • 20 Years Experience
• All Types of Roofing • New Construction Roofing • Roof Repairs • New Gutters

 • Gutter Clean Out • Skylights • Emergency Repairs • Power Washing
NC License #67094

Serving Moore County and Surrounding Area
PINEHURST, NC • www.eliteroofingnc.com • ABERDEEN, NC

910-757-0505 • 910-420-2756 Parishioner

	 The local choice for pest control.
	 Termites, Mosquito, Flea & Tick
	 & Additional Services

www.aberdeenexterminating.com
Call Us Today: (910) 944-2474

Plumbing * Air Conditioning * Heating
910-949-3232 • www.fields-plumbing-heating.com

Proudly Serving Our Sandhills  Neighbors Since 1948(910) 944-7076

License # 07005 Serving the Sandhills
 since 1979

Two Convenient Locations to Serve You:
1064 Seven Lakes Drive • West End, NC  27376

(910) 673-0820
301 Birch Street • Raeford, NC 28376

(910) 878-5796
www.drgriffies.com

Patrick D. Molamphy, CLU, ChFC
Frank Marois, MBA

Parishioners
121 Emerald Necklace Lane

Pinehurst NC 28374
910-687-4899

molampp@nationwide.com
maroif1@nationwide.com

	 PRE-Printz
	 Apparel Printing
	 T-Shirts • Hoodies • Sweatshirts & More 
	 910-687-9979

• Long Term Skilled Nursing
• Short Term Rehab • With 28 Private Suites
(including Physical, Occupational, & Speech Therapy)

• Respite Care
Meeting the Medical, Social and Personal Needs Of All Our Residents

300 Blake Blvd. • Pinehurst, NC • 910.295.6158

pinehursthealthcare.com

	 JOIN US FOR OUR
	 SUNDAY BREAKFAST BUFFET
	 6:30 AM - 1:00 PM
	 $12 per person

	 Pine Crest Inn
	 50 Dogwood Road • Pinehurst
	 910.295.6121

Exceptional Service for Over 30 Years

Pinehurst Office 910.420.2360
Caregiver Referral Service

GriswoldHomeCare.com
Pinehurst Office Owned & Operated by a Dedicated Parishioner

Window Treatments • Remodels •  Consultations
Begin by calling Nancy, Parishioner, for all your 

Interior Design needs
Pinehurst • 910-585-2674 • Visit me on

THIS SPACE IS

Sherree-lee Sferra
	 Agent / Broker
	 Award winning 2014 Agent 
	 Certified Military Housing Specialist
	 Strategic Pricing Specialist

	 Buying , Selling or renting-
	 “Sherree-lee has your Key”
	 910-315-4033
	 Sherree-lee@nc.rr.com

LIN HUTAFF’S PINEHURST REALTY GROUP
Lin Hutaff  Realtor/Broker, SPS, eCertified

910.528.6427
linhutaff@pinehurst.net • www.linhutaff.com

PRIME PROPERTIES

LET US PLACE YOUR AD HERE.


